September 7, 2015

At 7:00 p.m. the regular monthly meeting of the Board of Directors of DeWeese-Dye Ditch and
Reservoir Company, held at the Golden Age Center, was called to order by President Ron Dorn.
Board members in attendance included Dick Poyner, Jeff Boccaccio, and Arlin Bolkema. Jim
Roberson was excused. Ditch Superintendent Luke Miller was present.

After a review of the August 2015 minutes, Arlin Bolkema moved to accept the minutes as
printed, Dick Poyner seconded, and all voted in favor.

Next on the agenda was presentation of bills by the Treasurer. Jeff Boccaccio made a motion to
pay the bills, Arlin Bolkema seconded, and all voted yes.

On the subject of the bridges on Grape Creek, Dick Poyner reported that the brush has been cut
back and some gravel for base material has been hauled. Dick asked Jeff Boccaccio to haul
concrete blocks to the bridge site, and Jeff agreed to.

Luke Miller stated that maintenance work on the ditch was caught up for the time being.

With no other business to consider, Dick Poyner moved for adjournment, Arlin Bolkema
seconded, and all voted in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Dorothy Ormsby
Secretary/Treasurer



